
 
 

2024 AMENDMENT TO APACHE JUNCTION CITY CODE, VOLUME I, 
CHAPTER 2: MAYOR, COUNCIL, AND APPOINTED BOARDS AND 

COMMISSIONS 

CURRENT VERSION: 

§ 2-21-3 PUBLIC SAFETY PERSONNEL RETIREMENT BOARD. 

Pursuant to A.R.S. § 38-847(A), the city has previously established 
a local board to administer public safety personnel retirement 
matters under Title 38, Chapter 5, Article 4 (A.R.S. § 38-841 et 
seq.). Under A.R.S. § 38-847(B), a term for any appointed member 
shall have an expiration date of October 31 of succeeding years, 
except that in the event of the Board membership complement falling 
below the required quorum level of 3 members, the membership 
vacancies shall be filled by the Council for their unexpired terms 
any time before the annual October appointment cycle from the then-
existing talent bank applications. 
(Ord. 1328, passed 10-27-2008; Am. Ord. 1520, passed 12-7-2021) 

 

PROPOSED AMENDMENTS: 

Apache Junction City Code, Volume I, Chapter 2: Mayor, City Council 
and Appointed Boards and Commission, Article 2-21: Board of 
Adjustment and Appeals/Municipal Property Corporation/Public Safety 
Personnel Retirement Board, § 2-21-3: Public Safety Personnel 
Retirement Board, is hereby amended as follows:  

Pursuant to A.R.S. § 38-847(A), the city has previously established 
a local board to administer public safety personnel retirement 
matters under Title 38, Chapter 5, Article 4 (A.R.S. § 38-841 et 
seq.) The board shall be composed of 5 members.  Under A.R.S. § 38-
847 (B), a term for any appointed member shall have an expiration 
date of October 31st of the succeeding years it is scheduled to 
terminate. except that in the event of the board membership 
complement falling below the required quorum level of 3 members, the 
membership vacancies shall be filled by the council for their 
unexpired terms any time before the annual October appointment cycle 
from the then-existing talent bank applications.  

These appointments shall be for a period of 4 years, unless sooner 
removed by the council, either with or without cause. The terms of 
the members shall be so staggered that the terms of no more than 2 
members shall expire in any one year. In the event the membership 
falls below the full board of 5 members, the council shall seek new 
applicants and utilize the then-current talent bank applications to 
immediately fill any vacancies. 


